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X INDIANA & MICHIGAN ELECTRIC COMPANY
DONALD C. COOK NUCLEAR PLANT
P.O. Box 458, Bridgman. Michigan 49106

(616) 465-5901

April 20,1983

Mr. J. G. Keppler, Regional Administrator
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region III 799 Roosevelt Road
Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Operating License DPR-58 and DPR-74
Docket No.'s 50-315 and 50-316

Dear Mr. Keppler:

This is to confirm a verbal report which was given to Mr. N. E. DuBry
of your office at 1605 hours on April 20, 1983. At that time Mr. DuBry
was informed that the Waste Gas Holdup System had exceeded the oxygen
and hydrogen limits imposed by Technical Specification 3.11.2.5 for a
time period in excess of the forty-eight (48) hours allowed by Action
Item 'a' of that Specification. We are attempting to bring the system
into the required concentration at this time.

A proposed change to Technical Specification 3.11.2.5 is presently
under review by the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (via letter AEP:NRC:
0055I) which will increase the oxygen concentration limit. Completion
of this review is anticipated by April 22, 1983.

If the proposed Specification has not been approved within fourteen (14)
days from today's date, a follow-up report will be subm.itted in accordance
with Technical Specification 6.9.1.12b.

Sincerely,

bG. niYh, fr)
Plant Manager

WGS:frb

cc: J. E. Dolan
R. S. Hunter
M. P. Alexich
R. F. Kroeger
B. Germano INPO
E.-R. Swanson/N. E. DuBry R0:III PNSRC

R. C. Callen MPSC J. F. Stietzel
G. Charnoff, Esq. E. L. Townley
J. M. Hennigan Dir. , IE (40 copies)
R. O. Bruggee EPRI Dir., MIPC (4 copies)
D. Wigginton, NRC, Washinton D.C.
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